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2381 E. 1000 S.
Ballard, Utah 84066
Phone: (435) 722-3393
Fax: (435) 722-5726
e-mail: ballcity@ubtanet.com
City Council

February 21, 2017     7:00 p.m.

MINUTES
Held at Best Western Plus Landmark Inn

Conference Room

Item
1) CALL CITY COUNCIL MEETING TO ORDER
· Welcome and Roll Call – Mayor Robert Abercrombie welcomed all in attendance and called roll.  Those in attendance were Council Members Lloyd Meacham, Tom Nordstrom, John Plant, Secretaries Kaelyn Meyers and Anissa McDonald.  Council Member Mark Reidhead was excused from this meeting. 
· Prayer – John Plant
· Pledge of Allegiance - Deferred
· Conflicts of Interests -- All Council Members who have a conflict with any item on the agenda please state concern.

2) BUSINESS EXPANSION – Trent Jenkins
Trent Jenkins was in attendance to ask about requirements for operating an impound lot behind (North) of TJ’s tire.  Trent said that the lot is approximately 1 acre in size and is fenced in with a 6-foot-tall fence with barbed wire.  Mayor Bob Abercrombie, along with Council Members, asked Trent to install slats in the fence for privacy.  Trent agreed.
Motion made by Council Member Lloyd Meacham to approve the impound lot north of TJ’s Tires, 2nd by Council Member John Plant.  All in favor.
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Council Member Mark Reidhead was excused from this meeting.

3) FOOD PANTRY UPDATE – Mayor Abercrombie
Mayor Bob Abercrombie said that during a Food Pantry Meeting he recently attended, a Small Business and Cottage Foods Workshop will be held May 8-11 at the UBATC Roosevelt Campus.  The cost for this workshop is $40 and includes lunch.  
Mayor Bob Abercrombie talked about the families that the Food Pantry has helped throughout Uintah, Daggett and Duchesne Counties.
4) FLOOD PREVENTION – Mayor Abercrombie
Mayor Bob Abercrombie said a meeting will be held with Dry Gulch Irrigation, Friday February 24, 2017 at 10 am to discuss spring run off flood prevention in the area.
5) BUILDING UPDATE – 

Mayor Bob Abercrombie said that B2 has sealed off all entry points, and G&S Electric has installed communication cables and has completed other electrical work.  Chatwin Heating & Cooling has finished duct work and new cold air return in office. Sheet rockers are currently working and windows have been blocked off.  Council Members agreed to paint the office a neutral color. Council Member John Plant has received a bid for $3,265.00 for 4 security cameras, however the bid will be more to upgrade. 
Motion made by Council Member Lloyd Meacham to approve the bid for security cameras with the upgrade, 2nd by Council Member John Plant.  All in favor.
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Council Member Mark Reidhead was excused from this meeting.

6) PUBLIC INPUT – 
Travis Kettle was in attendance as part of his scout project.
7) WATER BOARD UPDATE – Mark Reidhead
No update given.
8) OFFICE / PROJECTS REPORT
No office update.

9) REVIEW AND CORRECT MINUTES -- 

· February 7, 2017
Motion made by Council Member Tom Nordstrom to approve the minutes of February 7, 2017 as corrected, 2nd by Council Member Lloyd Meacham.  All in favor.
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Council Member Mark Reidhead was excused from this meeting.

10) FOLLOW-UP ON PAST MINUTES
Nothing to follow up on at this time.

11) MAYOR’S REPORT – 
Spring Clean-up -- Mayor Bob Abercrombie said that the annual Spring Cleanup will be the last part of April, and is trying to invite Uintah County to do at the same time. This way, the county residents out of Ballard will be able to participate.
Land Use Training -- The Uintah Basin Land use training will be held May 11 from 4-8 pm at Uintah Conference Center in Vernal.
Thank You Letter -- Mayor Bob Abercrombie said he would like to send a letter to thank Mike McKee for all he has done for Ballard City and the Water District.
12) COUNCIL REPORTS –
· Council Member John Plant – No report at this time.
· Council Member Tom Nordstrom – Said that Ballard City should send a thank you letter to Ben Allred for his help in cleaning the culvert on 2500 East.

· Council Member Lloyd Meacham – No report at this time.
· Council Member Mark Reidhead – Not in attendance

13) FINANCES:  Checks, Statements, Reports and Budget
Checks and finances were gone over and approved.
14) ADJOURN COUNCIL MEETING
Motion made by Council Member Lloyd Meacham to adjourn meeting at 8:30 pm, 2nd by Council Member Tom Nordstrom.  All in favor.
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Council Member Mark Reidhead was excused from this meeting.
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